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Recent Notifications to RTOs with VET Contracts regarding:

1. Introduction of Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours 

2. Reminder: one day until applications close for Foundation Skills Approved Provider process
_____________________________________________________________________________
Training Organisations with VET contracts have recently been provided with the following advice:

1. Introduction of Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours 


The Victorian Government is responsible for funding the delivery of subsidised training in Victoria. In 2012-13, the Government provided $1.2 billion and similar amounts have been allocated for the next three financial years. 


In order to maximise the public benefit from Government-subsidised training and to maximise the number of Victorians able to attain a subsidised Training Package qualification, Maximum Payable Hours have been introduced.

From January 2014, Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours will replace Maximum and Minimum Nominal Hours for all Training Package qualifications that are endorsed under the Standards for Training Packages. 
Maximum Payable Hours represent the number of hours required for the attainment of a minimum realistic vocational outcome in a specific training package that will be subsided under the Victorian Training Guarantee (VTG). 
For those Training Package qualifications that do not yet comply with the Standards, Maximum Nominal Hours will continue to apply. 


Minimum Payable Hours describe the number of hours the Victorian Government designates as the minimum required to deliver a qualification taking into account contextualisation and integrated delivery efficiencies.

As Training Packages progressively transition to the Standards over the next two years, Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours will be added to each Victorian Purchasing Guide (VPG). The Maximum Payable Hours will also be progressively added to Victoria’s Funded Courses Report.

Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours will also be progressively implemented across all nationally recognised Accredited Courses funded through the VTG, coinciding with the endorsement and implementation of revised Standards for Accredited Courses, which is expected to occur later in 2014.

More information is available in Attachment 1, Fact Sheet ‘Maximum and Minimum Payable Hours.
2. Reminder: one day until applications close for Foundation Skills Approved Provider process

Eligible RTOs are reminded that the closing date to apply for the Foundation Skills Approved Provider process is tomorrow – Friday 14 February 2014, at 2:00pm (14:00) AEDST. RTOs that have not already done so are advised to immediately familiarise themselves with the application site <http://fs.moodle.com.au/> and, if they wish to apply, commence an application. RTOs should allow at least four hours to upload documentary evidence, and should take care to complete the submission of each document.

Information about the process is available via the Foundation Skills Approved Provider Fact Sheet and FAQs, which are in the Documents section of SVTS. Further questions about making an application can be directed to the VET Development Centre in accordance with the instructions on the website.
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